	
	Bath County High School

Career and Technical Education 

Advisory Board Meeting

1/13/2014
5:15 – 6:15 PM

Mertz Culinary Classroom

	

	Meeting called by: 
Jane McMullen
	

	Type of meeting: Regular Session
	

	Facilitator: Jane McMullen
	

	Note taker: Katie Keyser
	

	

	
	

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Call to Order
	Jane McMullen

	
	Reading and Approval of Minutes
	Katie Keyser

	
	Department Updates
	CTE Staff

	
	Work Place Readiness - Fall Results
	Jane McMullen and Katie Keyser

	
	Credential Tests - Spring
	Jane McMullen

	
	2014-15 Curriculum
	Jane McMullen and Sarah Rowe

	
	Elementary Visitation
	Sarah Rowe

	
	Individual Committee Discussions
	CTE Teachers and Advisors

	
	Adjournment
	Jane McMullen

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	

	Resource persons:
	

	Special notes:
	


	
	Bath County High School

Career and Technical Education 

Advisory Board Meeting

1/13/2014
5:15 PM

Mertz Culinary Classroom

	

	Meeting called by:
	Jane McMullen

	Type of meeting:
	Regular

	Facilitator:
	Jane McMullen

	Note taker:
	Katie Keyser

	

	Attendees:
	Roy Burns, Amber Yohe, Bill Fey (Skyped in from FL), Adaline Hodge

Paul Lancaster, Ed Ozols, Joey Altizer, Jeff Hicks, Jane McMullen, 

Sarah Rowe

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Call to Order
	Jane McMullen

	Meeting called to order at 5:11 p.m. 

	

	Conclusions:  

	

	Action items: 
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	Reading and Approval of Minutes
	Katie Keyser

	Minutes approved with a motion to amend “Election of Advisory Chair” to read that Jane McMullen will continue to hold her position as Advisory Chair temporarily until otherwise filled and to add Adaline Hodge as having attended the last meeting. Adaline Hodge approved the motion; Joey Altizer seconded the motion.

	

	Conclusions: 

	

	Action items:  Minutes from September 24, 2013 meeting will be amended per motion.

	Person responsible:

Katie Keyser
	Deadline:

1/15/14

	
	
	


	
	Department Updates
	CTE Staff

	Carpentry – Mr. Altizer stated that his Carpentry I classes have been focusing on squaring buildings and estimating materials needed for foundations. Both classes show improvements from pre-assessment to mid-term assessment but the majority of students continue to do poorly with math problems. The weakness seems to be using incorrect math formulas to solve problems as well as missing steps within a formula. Several of the students require remediation in measurements. All students require more knowledge and experience with tools and materials which is expected with first year students.  Carpentry II & III and Cabinetmaking - These students also show improvements from pre-assessment to mid-term assessment  and were involved in making wooden gifts (hands on learning) for the Christmas mother during the 2nd 9 weeks of school.  They have also worked with estimating materials as well as some framing. There is much left to cover before the end of the school year. All Carpentry students tested for WPR have passed and the remaining students have begun remediation in preparation for testing.
Culinary – Mrs. Hodge stated that the exam grades reflect progress among her students. Culinary I students are preparing to use culinary math in formulas and measuring. Her class attendance is very good. The FCCLA state conference is coming up and she is hoping to encourage a first year student to participate in the Culinary Math Management competition. The National Restaurant Association Educational Foundation (NRAEF) in partnership with Cambro Manufacturing Company  offered a scholarship of donated food service equipment from Cambro.  Our school was one of 10 ProStart schools in VA that received an $810 donation of equipment of our choosing from Cambro.  It was a nice gift received following our winter break.
Auto – Mr. Hicks stated that mid-term exams show improvement in student knowledge. The students have been involved in the repair and maintenance of 110 county vehicles with no come-backs or returns with savings in excess of $20,000 to the county. Auto I students are progressing very well. Students are showing a weakness in math skills reflected in careless mistakes and require a calculator to do simple math problems. Mr. Hicks is in the process of choosing a certification test which will best reflect the knowledge of his students.
Business – Mrs. McMullen stated that mid-term exams show improvement in her students and felt that having exams before the holiday break was a better choice. The keyboarding classes seem to be moving at a smoother pace without the inclusion of 8th grade students. State FCLA competitions are coming up and twenty-six students will be testing for qualification in various competition areas during January and February. There was a 95% pass rate for her students who took the WPR credentialing test and twelve of her students will be tested this spring in various areas with NOCTI credentialing tests.
Engineering – Mr. Ozols stated that his students are all making progress according to the midterms.

He and a few of his students went to view a robotics competition on Saturday, January 11 to see what was needed to compete next year and to see what funding would be needed for the robots. In March, his students will be competing in a kidwind competition in Virginia Beach. It is designing a wind generator to make electricity. At the end of March, we will be hosting a mousetrap car competition for students and staff of Bath County Public Schools. His guest, Bill Fey, connected with our meeting through Skype and an open phone line from Florida. 

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Work Place Readiness Results - Fall
	Jane McMullen and Katie Keyser

	Based on the results of the WPR pre-test, 27 of 42 students were scheduled to take the WPR post-test. Of these, 24 passed and one student still needs to test. The remaining 16 students will be tested in the next two weeks. Those who do not pass will be given the retake as soon as possible. 

	

	

	Conclusions:  

	

	Action items: Mr. Hicks has requested the pre-test and post- test scores of the Auto students for WPR.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Katie Keyser
	1/15/2014

	
	
	


	
	Credential Tests - Spring
	Jane McMullen

	Discussion:  Additional NOCTI credential testing will be given in the Spring to the Carpentry and Business classes.

	

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items: 
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	2014-15 Curriculum
	Jane McMullen and Sarah Rowe

	Discussion: What can be done to introduce more students into our CTE programs? Should we offer Carpentry I, Electricity I and Keyboarding to our 8th grade students? How do we keep the students who have lower academic scores involved in our CTE programs? Math seems to be the weakness for incoming 8th graders as well as upper classmen. Maturity levels and responsibility with safety are concerns as well. It is difficult to schedule CTE classes that involve only 8th grade students. Our scheduling usually includes students from all grade levels 8-12. An additional set-back for our students is the lack of CTE opportunities to 6th and 7th grade students. We need to investigate how other schools involve 8th grade students in CTE. All students are required to take a CTE class in order to complete a standard diploma.  Considerations are to use a rubric for students to enter CTE classes which would measure math skills, maturity levels and discipline records; block scheduling and co-op programs. 

	

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	

	

	Resource persons:
	

	Special notes:
	

	
	Elementary Visitation
	Sarah Rowe

	Discussion:  Visit will be planned to our elementary schools by our CTE teachers and independent organizations (i.e. The Homestead) to determine the career goals our upcoming 8th graders. Also, a more involved visit to determine scheduling options to upcoming 8th graders.

	

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Adjournment
	Jane McMullen

	Discussion:  Yohe made the motion to adjourn and Joey Altizer seconded. 

	

	

	Conclusions: Meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


